BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, November 23, 2010
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan , Vice Chairman , Robert E. Mazow , Selectman Richard Malagrifa, Matthew W. Strauss, David Van Dam  and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Introduction:

Mr. Tom Watkins, Purchasing Agent for the Town of Swampscott and the Town of Salem was introduced to the Board. Mr. Watkins informed the Board of what his role is in being the purchasing agent for both communities. 

Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to appoint Kevin Breen as Fire Chief of the Swampscott Fire Department through June 30, 2013, seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to appoint James Potts as Fire Captain of the Swampscott Fire Department seconded by Selectman Mazow.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to appoint Robert Surette as Fire Lieutenant of the Swampscott Fire Department seconded by Selectman Mazow.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to appoint Marc Kornitsky, 15 Brown Road, Swampscott, Mass to the Zoning Board of Appeals as a regular member through June 30, 2014, seconded by Selectman Mazow.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to appoint Paul Garcelon, 167 Aspen Road, Swampscott, Mass to the Harbor Advisory Committee, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to re-appoint Dave Castellarin as the Town Accountant through January 11, 2016, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve a request from the Swampscott Police Association to hold their annual Holiday Parade on December 11, 2010, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve a request from the Swampscott Fire Department to conduct a “ Fill the Boot Drive” on November 24, 2010, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve meeting minutes from October 26, 2010, seconded by Selectman Mazow.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve the following meeting dates for the Board of Selectman for December 14, 2010, January 4, 2011, January 18, 2011, February 1, 2011, February 15, 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve an invoice from Anderson & Krieger, LLP in the amount of $541.50, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve an invoice from Anderson & Krieger, LLP in the amount of $188.50, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to accept the resignation from Damon Seligson from the Zoning Board of Appeals seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 

Discussion:

Michael McClung, Chairman of the Finance Committee addressed the Board members for an update including what the Boards future plans are on the following topics:

· Any future intention of re-issuing the RFP for the Temple Property.

· Debt service to carry and hold onto to property.
· Is the sale of the Temple a prerequisite for the construction of a new police station? 

Selectman Van Dam said he would sell the Temple Property for the right price.

Selectman Malagrifa agreed and thinks that the right time to reissue an RFP would be in the spring. Selectman Malagrifa suggested he would not be opposed to building a new Police Station as long as it does not include an override. 

Selectman Strauss commented that he believes the Town should watch the market and see how it goes before issuing another RFP for the Temple. Selectman Strauss believes a new police station should go forward whether the Temple property is sold or not.  

Selectman Mazow asked Michael McClung if he feels that the Board should have sold the property. Selectman Mazow reminded Michael McClung that four of the five selectman voted not to go forward with the sale of the Temple.
Selectman Sullivan commented that specifying a minimum price in the request for proposals will produce two outcomes as exact pricing or no bids at all. 

Selectman Sullivan commented that the sale of the Temple is not a pre-requisite to build a new Police Station also suggested the numbers would be easier with the Temple being sold. 

New & Old Business:
Selectman Mazow spoke on the presentation given by the Board of Health at a previous meeting of the Board of Selectman in which he was not present. Selectman Mazow attended a Board of Health meeting recently on the topic of waste reduction and ask the Board members to allow the Board of Health to revisit another Board of Selectman’s meeting. . The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to appoint Selectman Mazow  as liaison between the Board of Selectman and the current members of the Board of Health to help implement a Swampscott waste reduction plan for 2011, through increasing recycling to reap the environmental benefits seconded  Selectman Malagrifa.
Selectman Sullivan thanked Selectman Mazow for stepping up to the plate on this committee.  
Selectman Mazow updated the Board on the Police Station Building Committee and reported the Board will be addressing the Board of Selectman with a new plan and a budget for a new police station sometime possibly in January 2011. 
Joe Markarian, Town Moderator, was in attendance and informed the Board he has resigned from all Boards & Committee’s and that Pat Jones is the Chairman of the Police Study Committee. 

Town Administrator Report: 

Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following issues: 

· Resurfacing the roadways in Town has started.

· Toy’s for Tickets” is being offered to anyone who has received a ticket from the Swampscott Police Station to provide a Toy in place of paying the ticket, the gift needs to be of the same dollar value of the ticket, all toys will be donated to charity. 

· Tara Gallagher stepping down from the Renewable Energy Committee. Andrew spoke of all the positive steps that Tara has taken to help the community and thanked her for her dedication, time and service. 
· Milton Fistel was thanked for his countless hours of his own time volunteering and helping the Town with many projects. 
· Spoke with the Town of Marblehead and the Town of Salem on the Board’s recommendation that more information be sought on the possibility of combing communities regarding dispatch. 
· Informed the Board that the idea of combining both the fire department and the police department is not a new idea and it had been considered by the Police Station Building Committee and rejected that idea do to the requirement it would be to bring the entire building up to code .
Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Van Dam commented that the roadwork in Town looks great. Selectman Van Dam thanked and recognized everyone for the Veteran’s Day Celebration including the VFW Post 1240, for hosting the after event.  Selectman Van dam suggested that residents make an appointment with the Police Department to take a tour of the facility. Selectman Van Dam spoke on upcoming events at the Senior Center. 
Selectman Van Dam attended a Recreation Department and commented on the vibrant conversations regarding Town events. Selectman Van Dam spoke of the current Chapter 70 funding, and will be meeting with Senator McGee and Representative Ehrlich to see what can be done to change the formula. 
Selectman Malagrifa informed the Board he recently has been studying Towns that have one site for both Police and Fire departments. Selectman Malagrifa suggested that the thought of combing the two departments should be considered. Selectman Malagrifa wished everyone a happy Thanksgiving. Selectman Malagrifa expressed his gratitude towards Milton Fistel for his lengthily commitment to the Town. 
Selectman Sullivan thanked and recognized Damon Seligson for his commitment and devotion to the Town and the Zoning Board of Appeals. Selectman Sullivan also recognized Tara Gallagher for her endless work on the Renewable Energy Committee, Selectman Sullivan referred to Tara Gallagher as a unsung hero to the community. 
Selectman Mazow thanked Michael McClung for his work and for having the confidence in moving ahead. Selectman Mazow publicly thanked Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator for his communication with other communities on the regional dispatch. Selectman Mazow commented on how great tonight’s meeting was to see the support of families showing up for their families members on their promotions. 
 The Board unanimously voted on a motion by Selectman Strauss Adjourned the meeting at 9:15P.M seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

